Birch Bay Steering Committee Minutes
For Wednesday, October 25, 2006
at Birch Bay Bible Community Church
7039 Jackson Road
Vice-chairman Jeri Smith called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.  Vice-chair Smith announced that Proposition 1 and the Fire District #3 merger ballot issues were left off some 3,600 ballots.  Residents who received the incorrect ballots were to wait for new ballots being issued by the Auditor.  Any questions should be directed to the Auditor’s office @ 676-6742.
Steering committee members present were: Jeri Smith, Doralee Booth, Earl Listabarger, Dr. Frank Oldrich, Vic Cantelmo, Carol Sandvig, Tom Vuyovich, Pauline Nefcy, Patrick Alesse, Kelvin Barton, Cynthia Colinares, Ted Morris, Natalie Pacheco and Len Shaffer.  Fifty five (55) guests signed in, Chief Tom Fields of North Whatcom Fire & Rescue, Whatcom County Councilperson Barbara Brenner and Hal Hart, Director of Whatcom County Planning & Development were also present.
Approval of the September 27, 2006 was postponed until the next Birch Bay Steering Committee meeting.
Fire District #13 Proposition No. 1
Vice–chair Smith asked Doralee Booth, Co-chair of the Transportation/Public Safety Implementation Subcommittee, to introduce Proposition 1 on the ballot.  The residents of Fire District #13 which includes the City of Blaine, the Birch Bay UGA, and rural areas are being asked to approve Proposition No. 1...Restoring regular property tax levy to the amount of $1.50/$1,000 of assessed valuation.  The current property tax levy is $1.49/1,000.  If approved the new property tax levy would apply to the new 2007 reassessment of property values in Fire District #13.  Chief Tom Fields answered questions regarding Proposition 1.  The Initiative 747, which limits tax increases to 1% over the previous year, would be negated if Proposition No, 1 is approved for 2007 and the levy lid would be at the maximum amount of $1.50/$1,000.   Fire levy taxes would close to double for residents of Fire District #13 if the proposition were approved.   Initiative 747 allowing a 1% increase over the previous year would then be applied again in 2008.  
After a discussion of Proposition No. 1 Booth read a statement from the Transportation/Public Safety committee.    
Ø     “A motion by Vic Cantelmo with a 2nd by Dr. Frank Oldrich stating...Birch Bay requires a fully functional fire station to provide urban level fire and emergency service to our community.  We ask that a meeting be held between Fire District #13 and current developers, excluding lawyers, to come to a resolution regarding an interim voluntary mitigation fee until the County concurrency ordinance is in place.”  The motion was passed unanimously at the October 12, 2006 Transportation/Public Safety committee meeting with 22 attendees voting.  No action was taken by the BBSC on the motion.  
Chief Fields announced that the first fire station to be manned 24/7 would be the Lynden Fire Station in District 3 if the merger is approved.  
Ø     A letter from Doug Robertson, a volunteer firefighter in Birch Bay for 26 years, was read asking that the Birch Bay Steering Committee take a position against the merger of Fire District 3 and 13.  Residents in Fire District 13 are not allowed to vote on the merger.  No action was taken by the BBSC.
Hal Hart, Director of Planning and Development, reported that a draft ordinance regarding concurrency mitigation would go to the County Council by Friday and be applied through a SEPA notice.  The interim ordinance would apply to fire districts, and special districts such as schools and parks.  Capital facilities planning will need to be done in an open public forum.
New Birch Point / Lincoln Road Connector
Terry Holland from Whatcom County Public Works (and resident of Birch Bay Village) handed out a Memo from Public Works Director Jeff Monsen to the residents of Birch Bay Village and interested parties.  The memo informed the community regarding the construction work being done adjacent to Birch Bay Village in the location of the new Birch Point / Lincoln connector road intersection with Birch Bay Drive.  Concerns were raised about the placement of the stormwater pond that will collect and treat only water draining from the new section of public road.  There were also questions raised about the change in the traffic pattern and design of the intersection.  A meeting of Birch Bay Village residents and County Public Works was requested to answer further questions.
Public Comments:
Carol Sandvig announced that Scotts Market Fresh is coming to Birch Bay Square and hopes to open in March.
Gerald Larson announced the Shore Stewards Workshop for individual property owners to learn about the geology of beaches and bluffs, landslides, erosion, marine ecology, effective ways to protect your property from wave action, stormwater drainage and infiltration techniques, and how bluff vegetation can stabilize slopes, filter runoff and help sustain our fish and wildlife.  Expert speakers include Jim Johannessen from Coastal Geologic Services, Mark Buerher from 2020 Engineering, and Jim Brennan from University of Washington Sea Grant.  The workshop will be Saturday, Nov. 18 from 9:00am to 1:00pm at the Blaine Harbor Building, Marine Drive, Blaine.  
Vice-chair Smith reminded the audience that two community events are planned for Birch Bay to consider what a Town Center within the Birch Bay Urban Growth Area might be like.   Whatcom County has retained A Northwest Collaborative (ANC), led by Davidya Kasperzyk, architect and bioregional planner to facilitate a community design investigation to develop a concept to guide future growth.  The Birch Bay Steering Committee and Whatcom County will host the ANC Team on Thursday, Oct.26th at 6:30 for an open house and map gallery then at 7:00pm the public meeting will continue with a survey of visual alternatives for buildings and other interactive exercises.  On Saturday, Oct. 28th from 10am to 1pm, the design workshop will continue to discuss town center alternatives with a pro and con analysis by the community.
For the benefit of the many guests attending the evening meeting, Vice-chair Smith reviewed the monthly meeting dates of the implementation subcommittees and encouraged their participation.
Vice-chair Smith also announced that the County Council approved the funding for the Birch Bay incorporation feasibility study.
It was decided that the BBSC should meet again in early December, the date to be determined.   Vice-chair Smith adjourned the meeting at 9:25 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,
Doralee Booth
